Schneider, Stewart

From:

Schneider, Stewart

Sent:

Monday, June 16, 2014 11:23 AM

To:

'jweaver@nrdc.org'

Subject:

PRM-50-106 (NRC-2012-0177): 6-Month Status Update Letter (June 2014)

C. Jordan Weaver Natural Resources Defense Council, Inc. 1152 15th Street NW, Suite 300 Washington, DC 20005

Dear Mr. Weaver:

I am writing in regards to your letter dated June 22, 2012, by which you submitted a petition for rulemaking (PRM) to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) on behalf of the Natural Resources Defense Council, Inc. You requested that the NRC amend its regulations pertaining to the environmental qualification of electrical equipment.

The petition was docketed as PRM-50-106, and a Notice of Receipt for the petition was published in the *Federal Register* (FR) on September 27, 2012 (77 FR 59345). The NRC staff is currently reviewing your PRM. Once we formally resolve the PRM, we will publish another notice in the *Federal Register* detailing how we resolved it. You will also receive a letter at that time notifying you of the action that the NRC has taken.

Please feel free to contact me at <u>Stewart.Schneider@nrc.gov</u>, or by calling 301-415-4123, if you have questions.

Sincerely,

Stewart Schneider

Stewart Schneider, Project Manager Division of Policy and Rulemaking Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission